

Mrs C Challener Torworth Parish Council Grove Farm 101 Town Street Lound DN22 8RX

Our Ref: CIL local monies

13 August 2018

Dear Madam

Bassetlaw Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) - Local Infrastructure Money Notification

I am contacting you as the Clerk to the Parish Council to notify you that Bassetlaw District Council is currently holding funds that are allocated to be spent within your parish area on local infrastructure improvements.

The monies have been collected as there are developments in your parish area that the District Council has collected Community infrastructure Levy (CIL) monies since CIL was adopted. As part of the CIL monies that have been collected, a percentage of these are allocated to be spent in the locality in which they were collected on local infrastructure. In Torworth's case, this means that there is £2692.14 available for your parish council. This money has to be spent on specific types of projects/works which comprise infrastructure. I have enclosed a guidance note to help you understand what is included within the definition of local infrastructure.

The Parish Council has the following options to consider in relation to what you would like to do with these funds -

- 1. Agree for the money to be transferred from the District Council to the Town/Parish Council to be spent on local infrastructure projects (there will be requirements that you have to adhere to if this option is preferred and this is detailed in the guidance note enclosed)
- 2. Request that the money is held with the District Council to allow further pooling of the money or for subsequent transfer at a later stage (the position will be reviewed annually), or
- 3. Request that the District Council undertake the work on a project that you specify or ask the District Council to identify a infrastructure project or projects on your behalf.

Please can you complete the enclosed slip confirming which route the Town/Parish Council would like to take. If you would like to discuss the options in more details, please feel free to contact and I would be happy to go through them with you and/or the town/parish council.

Yours faithfully

Head of Regeneration

BA. Alderton Salos